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(ii) The award official approves non-
competitive procurement under 
§ 31.36(d)(4) for reasons other than sim-
ply using the same individual or firm 
that provided facilities planning or de-
sign services for the project; or 

(iii) The grantee attests that: 
(A) The initial request for proposals 

clearly stated the possibility that the 
firm or individual selected could be 
awarded a subagreement for services 
during construction; and 

(B) The firm or individual was se-
lected for facilities planning or design 
services in accordance with procedures 
specified in this section. 

(C) No employee, officer or agent of 
the grantee, any member of their im-
mediate families, or their partners 
have financial or other interest in the 
firm selected for award; and 

(D) None of the grantee’s officers, 
employees or agents solicited or ac-
cepted gratuities, favors or anything of 
monetary value from contractors or 
other parties to subagreements. 

(2) However, if the grantee uses the 
procedures in paragraph (k)(1) of this 
section to retain an architect or engi-
neer, any Step 3 subagreements be-
tween the architect or engineer and the 
grantee must meet all of the other pro-
curement provisions in § 31.36. 

[53 FR 8068 and 8087, Mar. 11, 1988, and 
amended at 53 FR 8075, Mar. 11, 1988; 60 FR 
19639, 19644, Apr. 19, 1995; 66 FR 3794, Jan. 16, 
2001; 73 FR 15913, Mar. 26, 2008] 

§ 31.37 Subgrants. 
(a) States. States shall follow State 

law and procedures when awarding and 
administering subgrants (whether on a 
cost reimbursement or fixed amount 
basis) of financial assistance to local 
and Indian tribal governments. States 
shall: 

(1) Ensure that every subgrant in-
cludes any clauses required by Federal 
statute and executive orders and their 
implementing regulations; 

(2) Ensure that subgrantees are 
aware of requirements imposed upon 
them by Federal statute and regula-
tion; 

(3) Ensure that a provision for com-
pliance with § 31.42 is placed in every 
cost reimbursement subgrant; and 

(4) Conform any advances of grant 
funds to subgrantees substantially to 

the same standards of timing and 
amount that apply to cash advances by 
Federal agencies. 

(b) All other grantees. All other grant-
ees shall follow the provisions of this 
part which are applicable to awarding 
agencies when awarding and admin-
istering subgrants (whether on a cost 
reimbursement or fixed amount basis) 
of financial assistance to local and In-
dian tribal governments. Grantees 
shall: 

(1) Ensure that every subgrant in-
cludes a provision for compliance with 
this part; 

(2) Ensure that every subgrant in-
cludes any clauses required by Federal 
statute and executive orders and their 
implementing regulations; and 

(3) Ensure that subgrantees are 
aware of requirements imposed upon 
them by Federal statutes and regula-
tions. 

(c) Exceptions. By their own terms, 
certain provisions of this part do not 
apply to the award and administration 
of subgrants: 

(1) Section 31.10; 
(2) Section 31.11; 
(3) The letter-of-credit procedures 

specified in Treasury Regulations at 31 
CFR part 205, cited in § 31.21; and 

(4) Section 31.50. 

§ 31.38 Indian Self Determination Act. 

Any contract, subcontract, or 
subgrant awarded under an EPA grant 
by an Indian Tribe or Indian Inter-
tribal Consortium shall require to the 
extent feasible: 

(a) Preferences and opportunities for 
training and employment in connec-
tion with the administration of such 
contracts or grants shall be given to 
Indians as defined in the Indian Self 
Determination Act (25 U.S.C. 450b); and 

(b) Preference in the award of sub-
contracts and subgrants in connection 
with the administration of such con-
tracts or grants shall be given to In-
dian organizations and to Indian-owned 
economic enterprises as defined in sec-
tion 3 of the Indian Financing Act of 
1974 (88 Stat. 77) [25 U.S.C. 1452]. 

[66 FR 3794, Jan. 19, 2001] 
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REPORTS, RECORDS, RETENTION, AND 
ENFORCEMENT 

§ 31.40 Monitoring and reporting pro-
gram performance. 

(a) Monitoring by grantees. Grantees 
are responsible for managing the day- 
to-day operations of grant and 
subgrant supported activities. Grantees 
must monitor grant and subgrant sup-
ported activities to assure compliance 
with applicable Federal requirements 
and that performance goals are being 
achieved. Grantee monitoring must 
cover each program, function or activ-
ity. 

(b) Nonconstruction performance re-
ports. The Federal agency may, if it de-
cides that performance information 
available from subsequent applications 
contains sufficient information to 
meet its programmatic needs, require 
the grantee to submit a performance 
report only upon expiration or termi-
nation of grant support. Unless waived 
by the Federal agency this report will 
be due on the same date as the final Fi-
nancial Status Report. 

(1) Grantees shall submit annual per-
formance reports unless the awarding 
agency requires quarterly or semi-an-
nual reports. However, performance re-
ports will not be required more fre-
quently than quarterly. Annual reports 
shall be due 90 days after the grant 
year, quarterly or semi-annual reports 
shall be due 30 days after the reporting 
period. The final performance report 
will be due 90 days after the expiration 
or termination of grant support. If a 
justified request is submitted by a 
grantee, the Federal agency may ex-
tend the due date for any performance 
report. Additionally, requirements for 
unnecessary performance reports may 
be waived by the Federal agency. 

(2) Performance reports will contain, 
for each grant, brief information on the 
following: 

(i) A comparison of actual accom-
plishments to the objectives estab-
lished for the period. Where the output 
of the project can be quantified, a com-
putation of the cost per unit of output 
may be required if that information 
will be useful. 

(ii) The reasons for slippage if estab-
lished objectives were not met. 

(iii) Additional pertinent information 
including, when appropriate, analysis 
and explanation of cost overruns or 
high unit costs. 

(3) Grantees will not be required to 
submit more than the original and two 
copies of performance reports. 

(4) Grantees will adhere to the stand-
ards in this section in prescribing per-
formance reporting requirements for 
subgrantees. 

(c) Construction performance reports. 
For the most part, on-site technical in-
spections and certified percentage-of- 
completion data are relied on heavily 
by Federal agencies to monitor 
progress under construction grants and 
subgrants. The Federal agency will re-
quire additional formal performance 
reports only when considered nec-
essary, and never more frequently than 
quarterly. 

(d) Significant developments. Events 
may occur between the scheduled per-
formance reporting dates which have 
significant impact upon the grant or 
subgrant supported activity. In such 
cases, the grantee must inform the 
Federal agency as soon as the following 
types of conditions become known: 

(1) Problems, delays, or adverse con-
ditions which will materially impair 
the ability to meet the objective of the 
award. This disclosure must include a 
statement of the action taken, or con-
templated, and any assistance needed 
to resolve the situation. 

(2) Favorable developments which en-
able meeting time schedules and objec-
tives sooner or at less cost than antici-
pated or producing more beneficial re-
sults than originally planned. 

(e) Federal agencies may make site 
visits as warranted by program needs. 

(f) Waivers, extensions. (1) Federal 
agencies may waive any performance 
report required by this part if not need-
ed. 

(2) The grantee may waive any per-
formance report from a subgrantee 
when not needed. The grantee may ex-
tend the due date for any performance 
report from a subgrantee if the grantee 
will still be able to meet its perform-
ance reporting obligations to the Fed-
eral agency. 
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